Minutes

Freedom Eagles PTA Minutes

July 2, 2013

The meeting was called to order by Nikki Parre at 8:30 a.m.

In attendance

Nikki Parre, Farrah Williams, Joyce Watson, Crystal Buswell, Karin Schroeder 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report

Joyce presented the treasurer’s report with one new deposit. $250 deposited from the Bags to School Fundraiser. Farrah motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. Crystal seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of accepting the report. 
Approval of Minutes

The minutes were presented by Farrah for the June 2013 meeting. Karin motioned to amend the minutes to state the July meeting as a Board Meeting. Crystal seconded the motion.  All members present voted in favor of accepting the minutes as amended. 

Old Business

Old Home Week Parade: Nikki presented a list of committed children and adults willing to volunteer and participate in the parade.  Nikki or Crystal will contact Chelsea Brooks about the trailer we will use for the float. She will check for insurance coverage as well.  The participants should wear red, white, and/or blue for the parade. Joyce will bring Tootsie Rolls to toss out to onlookers.  Farrah suggested creating a business card with information about the PTA to hand out as well. 

The Old Home Week float will be set up as a classroom with chalkboards, an old fashioned school desk, and a flagpole.  We will plan to set up at the ball field on August 3rd at 8am. The parade begins at 10am.  The Saturday prior to the parade we will meet and rehearse the setup of the float. 

Supplies for the float: Crystal-banner, school desk   Karin-Freedom Elementary banner (back of float), pointers, 

Nikki-chalkboards      Farrah-blue and white streamers, buntings, duck tape         Star balloons (dollar store)

Nikki will post information about the parade and request volunteers on the PTA website and the Facebook page.  

Nikki would like the PTA to contact the Community Club to organize some activities together.  Karin stated that Peter Parks would be the person to contact.  

Capri Sun Pouches: Nikki and Crystal will box the rest of the pouches and mail them out today.  

Rob Troon/ Fundraising- Crystal will contact Rob to join us for the September PTA meeting to discuss fundraisers for the year. Joyce stated that she would like to raise enough money to pay for a tubing party and pizza for the students this winter. She also would like to raise enough money for the board members to attend the PTA convention. Farrah, Crystal and Nikki agreed.  Crystal will check the exact prices for attending the convention. Karin would like to ask the students what the students would like to work towards.  Crystal and Nikki would like to raise money for an all school field trip at the end of the year.  Karin will discuss this idea with her staff and come back to the PTA in September with feedback. The estimated fundraising goal for this year is around $2000. 

Box Tops: Farrah will contact Heather Cunio about any information passed on to her from Denise.  We would like to continue collecting Box Tops next year, but need a couple of committed people to collect and send in the Box Tops next year. 

Crystal collected the “Thank You” card for Morgan and will deliver it to her from the staff.  

New Business  

Nikki suggested setting up a Membership Drive during Old Home Week. It was discussed that the PTA contact Alice Peterson to set up a table at the craft fair on August 9th. Karin also brought up Shannon’s suggestion for Open House in the fall. Organize a list of specific events and volunteer jobs that are needed throughout the year. Post the signup sheets in the lobby at Open House for parents. 

Nikki discussed the idea of the Boo-Hoo Breakfast for Kindergarten parents on the first day of school. The members discussed hosting an “Ice Cream Social” for all families the week before school begins instead. A potential date and time was set: The last Wednesday in August from 4:30-5:30 pm.  The PTA will post signs for the event at the Library, the Post Office, and the Village Store.  Karin also suggested that she send a letter to Kindergarten families as well.  Crystal will contact Bobbie Sue’s for purchasing tubs of ice cream. 

Nikki added a page to the PTA website listing” the top 10 reasons to join the PTA”. She continues to update the website with new information.     

Next meeting: July 15, 2013 at 6pm -Board Member Meeting

Farrah made a motion to adjourn at 10:00 a.m. Karin seconded the motion and was passed unanimously.   
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